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Jeff:  In March of 2008 the Board of Supervisors approved the following regarding radon mitigation in El Dorado County based on a Development Services Department recommendation:
1.        Take no regulatory action
2.        Direct staff to continue providing education and encouraging owners and contractors to voluntarily include radon mitigation techniques in new dwellings;
3.        Direct staff to bring potential radon mitigation measures to the Board as new information becomes available or as the State takes action on radon mitigation.
El Dorado County Environmental Management actively provides information to the public concerning radon gas with public outreach, on our website, and information available upon request.  In 2009 El Dorado County Environmental Management participated in a health fair in South Lake Tahoe providing the public with information and access to radon gas test kits.  Free radon test kits were also distributed in 2010 to El Dorado County residents. The Environmental Management office in South Lake Tahoe has a wall poster that is prominently located as people enter that has information on mitigation of radon.  One of our staff has firsthand knowledge of the mitigation measures based on work performed on their home.  She provides the public with information that includes her personal experience. Environmental Management staff in the South Lake Tahoe office also provides the public with handouts and verbal information concerning radon mitigation.  These handouts include:
Booklets for contractors detailing how to mitigate radon from buildings.
Contact information for the California state radon program including the website.
Indoor Radon Program frequently asked questions.
List of Certified Radon Mitigators (contractors).  
Copy of California Geological Survey, Special Report 211 titled Radon Potential in the Lake Tahoe Area (2009) for viewing.
Links on the El Dorado County Environmental Management website to various sources of information concerning radon gas. 
The state of California has laws that require the preparation of educational materials for the public and disclosure of hazards, including radon to new home buyers.  The California Department of Health Services can adopt regulations requiring mitigation that limit the ability of local governments to issue building permits, but no such regulation has yet been adopted.  There are currently no local ordinance codes established by any county or city in California with regards to building standards for mitigation of radon in new or existing buildings.  Counties and other local jurisdictions are relying on educating the public on mitigation and hazards rather than regulation.
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